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March 21, 2013
Anderson County Government
100 North Main Street
Clinton, Tennessee  37716
Dear Madame Mayor, Honorable Commissioners of Anderson County and Advisory Board Members:
With great reluctance and much deliberation I have decided to resign from my position with Anderson County.   My last day of service will be April 4, 2013.
With the cooperation of everyone in the criminal justice system I truly believe this program has the potential to significantly reduce crime in Anderson County and save the tax payers millions of dollars per year by significantly reducing the population in the jail.  
During the past 12 months we have made measurable progress by initiating programs in the jail designed to reduce the unacceptably high recidivism numbers.  These programs have included individual risk/need assessments, substance abuse assessments, substance abuse education and treatment groups, cognitive skills groups, as well as re-entry planning and assistance.  In addition we have developed community programs such as community service, electronic monitoring and domestic violence victim support groups. All of this work could not have been accomplished without the support and cooperation of County Commission, former Mayor Iwanski, Captain Avery Johnson, the jail staff, and many others who helped implement these programs.
The program’s current offerings and proposals have yet to achieve their potential because of a lack of support from some in the Judiciary and the current Mayor.  Without their willingness to support alternatives programming such as I have proposed, I believe we will continue to see increasing jail populations and drug related crime.  The results will mean the county will need to go thru the process of adding more jail space in a few short years.
With the proper leadership and support of everyone involved, I believe the Alternatives to Incarceration Program can be a model for other counties throughout the state facing jail overcrowding issues.
As the County mores forward I suggest the following be considered in designing and implementing the program.
· Leave the money in place.  Need that kind of investment to make it work.  Small price to pay for the reduction in jail population and cost savings and crime reduction it will produce.
· Address the county’s drug problem first as a disease and then as a crime.  Treatment is cheaper than punishment and has a far greater probability of success. It is impossible to address the criminal behavior until you control the addictive behavior.
· Keep operation of the Pretrial and Probation functions separate from the Judiciary.  If these functions are to be contracted to a private agency, then it should be competitively bid, making sure that the agency selected utilizes industry accepted “evidence-based” practices and adheres to measurable performance standards monitored by an independent impartial agency such as the alternatives to incarceration program.
· Keep the multi-organizational alternatives to incarceration advisory committee in place as the organization to oversee hiring and firing of the director and providing overall direction for the program.
· Encourage buy-in by everyone in the Judiciary and criminal justice system and willingness to support putting these alternatives in place.  Explore the use of judicial diversion programs, streamline the revocation process.
Thank you for the opportunity.  Even though resigning I am available to talk or meet with anyone that would like to share information and ideas.  I can be reached at 865-661-3814 or mike.baker3348@yahoo.com.
Sincerely,
Mike Baker
Director
100 North Main Street * Clinton * Tennessee  37717
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